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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330,  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

Saturday, October 28th, 2017 
9:00 pm @ Community Hall 

Tickets: $20 per person  
Available: Marg’s Mini 
Mart or Legacy Village 

Prizes will be awarded for Best  
Costume in the following Categories: 

 

Funniest Costume    Scariest Costume 
  Best Couple          Best Group                                                                    
 Most Elaborate Costume 

The Lions Club Annual 
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Library   

NEW Library Hours  

 

Monday 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Tuesday 10:00 am – 5:00 pm 

Wednesday  12:00 am – 6:00 pm 

Thursday 11:00 am – 7:00 pm 

Fri/Sat 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Sunday             Closed  

Stat Holiday   Closed 

Holiday Weekends   Closed 

Library Hours:  Our apologies for providing the incorrect new hours as adver-

tised in the Bulletin last month. The hours included this month are the correct 

hours.  

 

Adult Programs – Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

Conspiracy Book Club: Our first meeting was so thought provoking!  We had a 

great time discussing the theory that the Minoans from Thera (modern day Santo-

rini) were the true Atlanteans and that they were very likely to have discovered 

North America before Columbus. For our meeting in November, we will focus on 

Antarctica and be covering topics such as Nazi technological and land exploration 

in WWII, flying saucers, Atlantis Theory, Atlantic Treaty, Operation Highjump, etc. 

We’re still working on finding an equitable source to obtain the title that we really 

want, so stay tuned to our in-library book display to see the next recommended 

title. 

 

Walk-In Book Club: Did you know that we have a book club that doesn’t have a 

group meeting? Well, we do!  Starting back up this fall we will be choosing a new 

book from our in-library book club sets every three weeks.  This means we will 

have two titles on the go at all times! If you’d like to be part of this club, just ask!  

We share your name with the other book club members so if you run in to them 

out and about during your day, you can stop and chat about your latest title.  

Easy peasy!   

 

InterLibrary Loans – Nancy Smith, ILL Clerk & Bookkeeper 

Did you know we house a collection of book club sets that includes over 100 titles 

that are shared among 5 federations including over 60 libraries?! On average, we 

send around 4 sets per week throughout the province! Some months our average 

is over 7 sets of 10 books per week! Let us know if you are interested in starting 

up a new book club or if there are any items that we can order in for you. 
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Children’s Programming – Toni Sandford, Children’s Programmer 

School is back in, there’s a chill in the air, and the leaves are cascading about us. 

This means we are well into fall children’s programming at the  library. This year’s 

plans revolve around STEAM fun. STEAM is an educational program developed to 

prepare students for study in the fields of science, technology, engineering, art, 

and mathematics (STEAM). In addition to theme specific learning, STEAM aims to 

foster inquiring minds, logical reasoning, and collaboration skills. 
 

Library Club for K-Grade 4 will meet on Wednesdays from 3:30 to 4:30  

This month our books and themes will include Thanksgiving, marvelous marbles, 

elephants and dragons. Children will be challenged to build teepees with newspa-

per, learn mathematical marble games, and build a large marble run, while on ele-

phant day kids will explore how to build a bridge that holds 21 jungle animals and 

finally on dragon day create dragons and clay dragon eggs. 
 

StoryTime & Stay and Play for Parents & Tots Tuesdays 10:00-11:00am  

Preschool children will experience various aspects of STEAM at their age level along 

with action songs, games and a time of play afterwards with friends. Storytime is a 

good place for children to begin to understand routine in a fun setting without big 

expectations. October themes include Thanksgiving, Dr. Seuss Day, Mice, the For-

est, and Harvest Halloween.  
 

Young Adult Programming: Shellie Howard, YA Programmer 

Through our YA Programs we strive to be more inclusive to a wider range of ages.  

We offer programs that strive to keep our young people interested as they grown 

in to early adulthood. 
 

LEGO Challenge for ages 8+ goes from 3:15 until 4:45 on Mondays 

This program provides a great venue to explore science, technology, engineering, 

art and math.  Our weekly challenges range from easy to obscure.  For instance in 

the past we have made simpler projects such as making flags to building a replica 

of a well-known tower, such as the Tower of Pisa or the Eiffel Tower! 
 

Teen Drop-In on Thursdays from 5:00-7:00. Last month the teens that attended 

the Pizza Party were able to tell Shellie what they would like to include in their 

program.  If your teen missed out on giving their input, they can let Shellie know 

at any time!  Through their brainstorming genius, their program will now include 

movie nights, paint nights, cooking instruction and even a special event to have a 

NERF WAR! 
 

Tween Thursdays for young adults in grade 5-7 from 3:15-4:45 

This program offers games and crafts that are more age appropriate for tweens.  

These more grown-up offerings and dedication to older children has proved to be 

very enticing!  From indoor snowball fights to maze building to building towers out 

of marshmallows and spaghetti...so much fun to be had! 
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Program Supply Donations: 
 

Legacy Village Market: Thank you for supplying the library with a discount on 

our teen party purchase!   
 

Sportsman’s Inn: The teens devoured the large pizza that you donated for our 

Pizza Party!  Thank you so much for providing us with a gift certificate for a large 

pizza! 
 

We really appreciate your kindness! 
 

Item Donations-Thank you to the following patrons for donating items this month! 
 

Shellie Howard – 1 Adult Fiction       

Celina Fequet - 3 HC classics & 2 YP books 

Norton Family – 4 adult DVDs, 1 YA DVD, 3 YA fiction   

Annika Quibell - 8 YP titles 

Sandford Family – 56 movies & books!    

Quibell Family - 9 DVDs 

Porter Family – 2 boxes of non-fiction!      

Brooklyn Howard - 1 paperback YA 

Margie Viers – 8 classic titles                      

Anonymous - 2 paperback fiction 
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call us at (250) 783-

9414 and don’t forget to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

 

“Stupid is you can’t learn, ignorant is you haven’t learned yet.” 

 

Everyone Brave is Forgiven, Chris Cleave 

Join a book club to access this book from our book club sets, 

or access the title through Inter Library Loan or as an eBook 

through Overdrive. 

 
THE HUDSON’S HOPE ARENA WILL BE OPENING 

ON MONDAY, OCTOBER 2ND, 2017. 
 

PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT 
www.hudsonshope.ca  

FOR UP TO DATE SCHEDULES! 
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Travelling Eye Clinic 
 

North Peace Optometry Clinic will be hosting a 
travelling eye clinic at the  

Hudson's Hope District Office  
October 18th, 19th, and 20th.   

 

 

Dr. Herriot will be providing comprehensive eye examinations for individuals 
of all ages. We encourage all children to have their eyes examined yearly 

and adults at least every two years as they are important for early detection 
of vision problems including eye disease. The examination fees are $35 for 

children, $110 for adults, and $60 for seniors.  
 

Please bring your MSP card and any third party insurance plans. We will have 
a selection of glasses, safety eyewear, and contact lenses available. For BC 
Hydro employees, we are able to dispense prescription safety eyewear that 

is paid for by your employer.  
 

Please phone our office 250-785-8055 to make an appointment for the 
Travelling Eye Clinic.  

School District 60 wants you to know …... 

You are your child’s first and best teacher.  You can 

help your child grow strong roots for learning both 

in and out of school.  
 

   October’s Tip — Singing 
 

 sing songs or nursery rhymes while you drive, cook, clean, or cuddle 

 get active with action songs 

 have your child predict the last word 

 make your own music 

 listen to different kinds of music 

Why?  

Singing rhymes helps your child learn patterns in language and builds vocabulary.  

It also helps with predicting, an important skill when reading.    

To find out more information go to: www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or 

www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca 

tel:(250)%20785-8055
http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 
Greetings Hudson's Hopers! Our school is off to an energetic and exciting start to the 2017-
18 school year. We have some new staff-members who have joined our team and communi-
ty: 
 

Dillon Donahue - Dillon joins us from New Brunswick. He is primarily teaching secondary 
courses including secondary English/SS.S., French, and elective courses. Dillon is an       
outdoor enthusiast, and also has a strong music background. 
 

Maria Prefontaine - Maria joins us from Cranbrook, B.C. She was a student at Hudson's 
Hope school many years ago, and also completed a practicum with a grade 5-6 class.  Maria 
is our new kindergarten teacher. 
 

Deanna Unruh - Deanna joins us from Saskatchewan. She has a very strong music,      
drama, and voice background. Deanna is teaching elementary music and drama in all of our 
elementary grades, as well as providing Library support. 
 

Amy Perry - Amy joined our team for the latter part of last year, and is now team-teaching 
the grade 4 class with Mrs. Baytaluke, as well as providing Learning Assistance support, and 
teaching secondary English & Biology. 
 

James MacDonald - James has technically been on our team for many years as the S.D. 
60 Cameron Lake Outdoor Recreation Facilitator. However for the first semester of this 
school year he is sharing his Forestry expertise, and teaching secondary Forestry &         
Environmental Studies courses. 
 

 
Thank you Canfor for your very generous donations of equipment to support our new      

Forestry & Environmental Studies Courses. Our students can now utilize: 2 climos, 2       
Incubores, 1 milar chain, 2 prisms, 2 biogeo zonebooks, and 2 diameter tapes. We greatly 
appreciate the help of Shelley Miller and Jon Gibbons for helping to gather these important 
tools for our school. 
 

Thank you to Daryl Johnson for donating a milar chain to further support our Forestry &  
Environmental Studies students. 
 

Thank you to Progress Energy for once again supporting our Healthy Snacks program for 

the 2016-17 school year. Thanks to their generous support, our students have enjoyed 
healthy fruit, vegetables, and other energy foods for many years now.  In addition, this  
program has provided opportunities for our students to learn about the costs of food,      

estimating, baking, and measurement. The support from Progress Energy has really made 
a positive impact in our school. Our students empty out the "snack baskets" every single 
day, and greatly appreciate having healthy snacks available. 
 

Shad Valley - A big congratulations to Adam Burkitt for being accepted to and participating 
in the Shad Valley experience. If you've never heard of Shad Valley, check out https://
www.shad.ca/   
Every year about 900 of Canada's "Best and Brightest" are chosen to attend Shad            

Valley. Thousands of students across the country apply to attend Shad Valley, while only a 
small percentage are selected. If selected, students experience a full month of experiential 
learning in areas such as technology, engineering, arts, and mathematics.   
Adam attended the University of Saskatchewan in Saskatoon, from July 2nd-27th. In      
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Adam's words - "This experience has prepared me for my next level of education. The   
concept of going to a large center with people I've never met before is now actually       
exciting to me, rather than daunting". Congratulations Adam for your accomplishments, 
and thank you for sharing and promoting this experience with students at our school. 
 

Wrestling - Thanks to support from B.C. Hydro, as well as a parent volunteer (Coleman 
Mercereau), our school now has our first ever wrestling club. Coleman is working with 
grade 7-12 students once a week to start getting interest going in this excellent 

sport. Thank you for volunteering your time Coleman! 
 

High School Rodeo - Congratulations to Sarah Haagsman, Carson Gunderson, and Ben 

Jackson for a strong effort during our local high school rodeo in September. It was very 

enjoyable getting to watch some of the action. It sure looks like a lot of time and effort for 
all the volunteers to organize this event for our students and community! 
 

Student of the Week Awards 
September 5-8 
 

Esmae Matchett, Emily Schwartz, Austin Fieber, Sheigh Siemens, Keegan Lepine, Adam 
Burkitt, Keelin Kortzman, Annika Quibell, Haden Fieber 
 

September 11-15 
 

Torah Fieber, Austen Lepine, Xander Hills, Davida Naisby, Megan Matus, Martell Loberg, 
Gideon Deardorff, Jaylen Moraice Budalich 
 

Hudson’s Hope StrongStart: 
 

Welcome back!  For those of you whom are unfamiliar with our StrongStart program we are 
located at the elementary entrance of the Hudson’s Hope School. My name is Dee and I am 
the Early Childhood Education Facilitator. StrongStart BC Early Learning Program provides 
school based early learning services for families and their children. A variety of activities 

are offered, including dramatic play, puzzles, blocks, stories, music, and art are available to 
support children’s learning and development. Adults attending StrongStart can expect to 
participate in organized sessions like circle time, gym time, snack time and children’s play 
activities. 
 

We are open from 9am – 12pm Monday to Friday with the exception of statutory holidays.   
Our first week of opening, we saw fifteen families participate in our program.  This year, we 
are excited to announce that we have gym from 9:40 – 10:15 daily. Don’t’ forget to enter 
your name in the draw box for this month’s prize! 
 

Terry Fox Run: Once again our students and staff participated in a school wide Terry Fox 

Run to celebrate this wonderful hero and show our support for cancer research.  We en-
joyed a perfect Fall day with fantastic weather. A big thank you to our local RCMP for 
providing a safety presence during our run.   
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Field Trips: Our students have been enjoying some great field trips to start out the school 
year. Our grade 3's are getting reacquainted with the beauty of the Cameron Lake Outdoor 
Education Centre, the grade 4's visited Watson's Slough as part of their science-biology 
unit, the grade 7-9's Foods class visited "The Rustic" to learn about organic gardening, and 

our grade 5/6 class has already started to learn a bit about Natural Horsemanship with the 
Senior students.   

 
 

 
 
Canteen Entrepreneurs! Congratulations to Mrs. Kehl and her grade 5/6 students. They 
are doing a wonderful job operating the school canteen, and providing a variety of menu      
options for all of our students. In the process they are learning a lot about how to run a 

business, prepare food properly, advertise, and clean. Keep up the great work! 
 

Art Starts Performance - Gerald Laroche will be performing at our school on October 13th 
at 9:00am. Gérald Laroche is an internationally known harmonica virtuoso, musician,   com-
poser and storyteller. A Juno award-winner, his music combines elements of jazz, blues, 

African rhythms, traditional French Canadian and world music. He has performed in North 
America, Africa and Europe, where he has been called a "nouveau storyteller". He has 
brought his magical performances to young audiences for the past 35 years. We are greatly 
looking forward to Gerald's performance!  We may open this performance up to community 
members for a $5.00/person entrance charge, please contact the school if you plan to at-
tend so that we can add your name to the guest list and provide seating. 
 

Our Open House BBQ was very well attended.  The school was filled with the sounds of 
student laughter, and great conversations! I would like to extend a big thank you to Josh 
Jarnagin and Tim Viers for cooking over 

200 burgers & hot dogs.  Also thank you to 
Ms. Rhymer and her grade 7-8 Foods class 

for preparing salads and healthy beverag-
es.  Thank you to the many parents and 
relatives who brought additional food 
items.  Lastly, thank you to staff and stu-
dent volunteers for your help with setting 

up and cleaning up.   
--  
Derrek Beam 
Principal, 
Hudson's Hope School 
School District #60 - Peace River North 
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You’re invited: meet 

our Board members 

Meet our Peace Region Board members. Learn about the 26 fish 

and wildlife projects the Board approved this year for $2.2 mil-

lion. The projects are underway now to conserve and enhance 

fish and wildlife impacted by construction of existing BC Hydro 

dams. Let us tell you about our grants, and how you can apply 

next year. Join us for an informal discussion and light snacks.  

When:   Wednesday, October 11th, 2017  
  3:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
Where:   Prince George 
  Ramada Hotel, Cedar Boardroom, 444 
George Street 
 

Learn more about the Fish & Wildlife Compensation Program 
and subscribe at fwcp.ca. Talk anytime with our Peace Region 
Manager Chelsea Coady at Chelsea.coady@bchydro.com or 250
-561-4884. 
 

The Fish & Wildlife Compensation Program is a partnership 
between BC Hydro, the Province of B.C., Fisheries and Oceans 
Canada, First Nations, and Public Stakeholders, to conserve and 
enhance fish and wildlife impacted by  
existing BC Hydro dams. 

 
As the new year begins we have started meeting again and look forward to the coming 
school year. 
 

Our executive members are: 

Tim Viers - President 

Heidi Naisby - Vice President 
Amber Norton - Secretary / Treasurer 
 

Our next meeting on Oct. 11 at 5pm at the school library, everyone who has children attend-
ing the school this year is welcome to attend. 
 

If you would like more information on who the PAC are and what we do, please feel free to 
contact one of the executive members or join us at our next meeting. 

Pastor Tim Viers 
Hudson's Hope Bible Fellowship 
250-783-3107 

Hudson’s Hope Parent Advisory Council 

mailto:Chelsea.coady@bchydro.com
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October at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
 

Don’t forget to mark your calendars - November 18th!!  
The Historical Society will be hosting our fall Dinner and Auction!  

Tickets are $25 and will available at the museum! 
 

 
 

Come out and support your 
local Museum and Historical 

Society.  
 

We are looking for donations 
for our silent auction and  

Auction, please contact the 

museum if you have any 
items to donate.  

 
 

This event will be held at the Hudson’s Hope Community Hall. 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society Cookbook is well on its way! We will hopefully 

have it available for purchase for the Christmas Season! Thank you to all that do-

nated recipes and information for it! 

 

The Rutledge Building project is coming along, and we can’t wait to show off our 

new space! Thank you again to all the volunteers, and contractors who have helped 

get this building to where it is today! 

 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on October 29, 2017 at 1pm in 

the afternoon in St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. 

If you would like any further information, please call the Museum at (250) 783-

5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

October hours are Monday to Friday 9am - 4:30pm! 

 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw                 

Information 

 

District of Hudson’s Hope Official Community Plan Amendment Bylaw No. 

888, 2017 
 

Council gave Third Reading and adopted the “District of Hudson’s Hope   Official 

Community Plan Amendment Bylaw No. 888, 2017” at the Regular Council Meeting 

held on August 28th, 2017. Bylaw 888, amends the District of Hudson’s Hope Offi-

cial Community Plan Bylaw No. 822, 2013” by    changing the land use designation 

of  Parcel A(R33952) of Block 7, Section 19, Township 81, Range 25 West of the 6th 

Meridian Peace River District Plan 1679 Except Plans H733, 27536, and PGP 36042 

from Light Industrial to General Residential.  A Public Hearing was held August 28th, 

2017 at the Regular Council Meeting. 
 

District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 889, 2017 
 

Council gave Third Reading and adopted the “District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning 

Amendment Bylaw No. 889, 2017” at the Regular Council Meeting held on August 

28th, 2017.   Bylaw 889 amends the “District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Bylaw No. 

823, 2013” by Changing the zoning of the Parcel A(R33952) of Block 7, Section 19, 

Township 81, Range 25 West of the 6th Meridian Peace River District Plan 1679 Ex-

cept Plans H733, 27536, and PGP 36042 from M1(Light Industrial) to R2(Multi-unit 

Residential).  A Public Hearing was held August 28th, 2017 at the Regular Council 

Meeting. 
 

Hudson’s Hope Safe Premises Bylaw No. 890, 2017 
 

Council adopted the “Hudson’s Hope Safe Premises Bylaw No. 890, 2017” at the 

Regular Council Meeting held on August 28th, 2017. The bylaw’s       purpose is to 

govern how owners maintain their property in allowing      tenants to inhabit their 

property re the safety conditions thereof.  It spells out the owner’s safety responsi-

bility in maintaining standards and living conditions of the property before a land-

lord may allow someone to inhabit such property.  And should a landlord find the 

property has deteriorated from the initial acceptable conditions the landlord must 

vacate the premise until such premise has been brought back to the bylaw’s  

standard. 
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The Haagsman Family would like to thank Hamre’s Funeral 

Home, Fay Lavallee and the Hudson’s Hope Women’s Club for 

their contribution to the service of     

Cora Haagsman. 

 

We would also like to thank all the                                                                    

people who showed their love and support  

through this difficult time. 

 

Pieter, Leone, Jan & family 

 

 

  

In Memory Of Ilse Rauchfuss 
 

 

Ilse Rauchfuss, (Nee Rohlfing), born October 1st, 1930 

in Bremen, Germany, passed away in hospital on       

September 20th, 2017. 
 

She and Manfred married February 9th, 1957 in       

Bremen. They emigrated to Canada and settled in North 

Vancouver until moving to Lynx Creek in 1981.  
 

Ilse’s passions were gardening, crocheting and of course    

cooking, and many other outdoor activities. 
 

In lieu of flowers, donations to the Canadian Cancer Society are accepted.  
 

Thanks especially to the Hudson’s Hope Ambulance crew as well as the Medical 

Clinic staff. Special thanks to June and Pat as well as other friends for their support 

to a life well lived. 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope 

everyone was able to make it to the Fall Fair. The Lions 

Club was there to provide the early risers with a free 

Community Pancake Breakfast. We handed out about 180 

hot breakfasts to warm up the crowd as the morning was 

somewhat cold and rainy. 
 

Our next community event will be the Halloween Dance 

on  October 28th. There will be prizes for the best costumes,  

a midnight lunch and a safe ride home.  

It’s always lots of fun and the costumes are really 

great. Hope to see you there!! 
 

Check out our Facebook page at hudsonshopelionsclub 

or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always  

looking for new members! 
 

Submitted with pride, 
Roary 

Extension for Telus Landline Users 
 

Telus customers using copper wire landline phones have a reprieve. 

 
Letters from Telus had notified customers that their copper service 

would be cut off on September 30th and replaced by a cell-based      
system.   

 
No final change-over date has been set yet, but it will be near the 

end of the year.  

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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Overlooking the mighty Peace River, the Hudson’s Hope Public 

Library is housed in a magnificent log structure that was built 

as both a tribute to the pioneer 

days and to the natural surround-

ings of  Hudson’s Hope. 
 

A community focal point which recently celebrated 50 

years of educating Hudson’s Hope, this eye appeasing 

structure is not only about books, it’s about community 

interaction and involvement. 
 

The library offers a wide array of programs and the    

wonderful staff team are thoroughly involved in the    

community. Be sure to talk to Nancy Smith for             

information on inter-library loans and bookkeeping, Toni 

Sanford to learn more about children’s programming and 

Shellie Howard to become involved or learn more about 

the young adult programs at the library. 

Welcome to our newest member! 
Hudson's Hope Public Library Association 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News

What a wonderful Fall we’re having! I’ve never seen such a variety of color in 

the early evening light as we’ve had this fall.  Yellows, browns, rusts, oranges, reds 

– Mother Nature has made use of every hue in the color spectrum this year. Blue 

sky and sunshine, with enough rain thrown in to keep things bright – there’s just 

nothing like it! 
 

BC Utilities Commission Community Meetings on Site C: 

The position of the Council has been that Site C should be referred to the BC      

Utilities Commission to determine whether it is in the public interest. Ordinarily, 

referral would be the standard procedure for a large public project. Site C was    

referred once before, in 1980, and the Commission at that time recommended that 

it be indefinitely postponed because the need for the electricity was not established 

and if there was need for that much power, it had not been shown that Site C was 

the best place to get it.  
 

In the 1990’s, Site C was looked at again.  At that time, it didn’t get referred to the 

BCUC, because before it went that far, the BC Hydro Board of Directors decided 

against it, on the grounds of the cost, environmental effects, and impact on First 

Nations.  
 

This time around, the provincial government under then-Premier, Gordon       

Campbell, passed legislation exempting Site C from scrutiny by the BCUC. When 

the government changed this summer, the policy changed, and Site C was referred 

to the BCUC despite the fact that construction has been underway for about a year 

and a half.   
 

So we now have a BCUC enquiry, albeit very late in the process and under much 

narrower terms of reference than would have been the case in normal circumstanc-

es. As part of their process, the present four-man panel is holding community 

meetings in nine BC communities. 
 

 

Hudson’s Hope Saturday, September 30 6-10 PM Pearkes Centre 
 

Fort St John  Sunday, October 1  6-10 PM  

Fort St John  Monday, October 2  6-10 PM  
 

I believe the Fort St John sessions are at the Pomeroy Centre but check if you plan 

to attend.   
 

You can register to attend or to speak by going to http://www.sitecinquiry.com/

public-community-input-sessions/   or by phoning    1-844-815-6190. 

Time limit is 5 minutes, no powerpoints. 

http://www.sitecinquiry.com/public-community-input-sessions/
http://www.sitecinquiry.com/public-community-input-sessions/
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

Grants Program:  Northern Development Initiative Trust (NDIT): 
 

The NDIT grant fund originated from the sale of CN Rail. There are four divisions: 

Northeast, Northwest, Prince George and Cariboo-Chilcotin/Lillooet. There are 

three categories of funding: Business Development, Community Development and 

Capacity Building. We have taken advantage of the Community Halls & Recreation 

Program. There’s the Fabulous Festivals & Events (think rodeos, winter carnivals, 

dam runs etc.). Then there’s the Marketing Initiative Program (Farmer’s Market 

maybe?) and so on. 

There are four intake dates: 

 * Tuesday, January 30 * Tuesday, March 27 

 * Friday, June 29     * Thursday, September 6 
 

In the past, the Northeast has not spent all its allotted funds.  This year, they did.  

That suggests that the available funds might not last through four intakes.  So if 

any groups are planning a project that might be eligible for NDI funding, it would 

a good idea to apply early.  If you wait for the June or September intake, you 

might be too late.   
 

For more details, go to: http://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca/funding-

programs/business-development/competitiveness-consulting-rebate/ 
 

Ambulance Service 
 

I wonder if we’ll ever get to the point where we don’t have to talk ambulances!!  

But there is some positive news: 

Ambulance attendants now have some paid shifts as opposed to the $2/hour 

standby shifts  that was the previous standard. 

A recent arrangement allows patients to be transferred from the clinic to a hospi-

tal through a 911 call rather than waiting for the patient transfer network. 

A one-year trial of a fixed-wing air ambulance based in Fort St John has been ini-

tiated and is working well.  

An agreement between BC Emergency Services and STARS Grande Prairie is in 

progress.  It would involve a helicopter autolaunch service to transport trauma 

patients from the scene to the closest trauma centre.  
 

Fire Department 

Fire dispatch services will transition to North Island Dispatch in November. Details 

will be coming.   

 
Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

http://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca/funding-programs/business-development/competitiveness-consulting-rebate/
http://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca/funding-programs/business-development/competitiveness-consulting-rebate/
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 Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-783-3019 

Veteran’s Day  

Dinner 
 

Saturday, November 11th  
at 6 pm  

HH Community Hall 

By Invitation 

If you are a veteran and you are not 

sure if you are on the invitation list, 
please contact the District Office at 

250-783-9011. 
Displays 

 

Do you have any information, 
memorabilia or pictures you 

would like to add to the        
Remembrance Day displays at 

the Hudson’s Hope Community 
Hall?   
 

Please contact the District     
Office at 250-783-9901. 

Wreath Orders 
 

We are now taking orders for 
wreaths to be laid at the      

Remembrance Day                
Ceremony. For more information or to 

reserve your wreath, call the District 
Office at 250-783-9901.  
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1  2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 
 

11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 
Home Routes 

20 21 

22 23 24 25 
 

26 27 28 
Halloween Dance 

29 
Frightful Frolics 

30 
 

31     

O c t o b e r  2 0 1 7  

Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays        7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays        7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday             7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday       7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the month at   7:00pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday        7:00 pm  

Farmer’s Market  contact Caitlin Vince at    250-793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday         7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Library Board Meeting  4th Wednesday        7:00 pm 

Library Club                        Wednesdays        3:30 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                  10:00 am 

Library Tween Club  Mondays        3:30 pm 

Library Teen Drop In  Fridays         4:00 pm 

Lions Club   1st Thursday        7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday        1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday       7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday        7:00 pm  

Seniors  

Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays                   7:00 pm  
Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays      9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                        1st Monday        As Scheduled 

Whist    Mondays        7:00 pm 

COUNCIL  

MEETING 

COUNCIL 

MEETING 

Travelling Eye Clinic 
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10115 MacDougall Street 

250 783 5355 

Hours of Operation 
Monday—Friday  8 - 8 

Saturday   9 - 6 

Sunday                               12 - 5 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the surrounding community! 

A Proud Member 

Weekly Specials 
 

Fresh Meat 

Now open Sundays! 

Council Meeting 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 
Home Routes 

20 21 22 23 24 
 
 

25 

26 27 28 29 30   

N o v e m b e r  2 0 1 7  
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School Zone Safety: Keeping an Eye out for the Kids 
 

Back-to-school season is upon us and that means all drivers will need a refresher 

course on school zone safety. 
 

School zones are busy spots. Parents (and school buses) are dropping off and    

picking up children, crossing guards are directing traffic, and kids are milling about, 

talking and playing with their friends. There’s a lot going on and there’s a lot to look 

out for as a driver. 
 

Watch for school zone signs 
 

No one expects you to know where every school is, but you are expected to watch 

for the signs letting you know when you’re entering a school zone. These five-sided, 

yellowish signs featuring two students with books in hand, are basically universal 

across the country. 

When you see these signs, slow down, watch for children, and be ready to stop at a 

moment’s notice. 
 

Reduce your speed 
 

Speed limits around schools are always lower—slow down and obey the posted 

speed limit. In fact, slower is better. According to the World Health Organization, a 

pedestrian has a 90 per cent chance of survival if hit by a car travelling at 30 km/h 

or slower, but less than 50 per cent chance of surviving an impact when the vehicle 

is going 45 km/h. The speed limit around schools is lower for a reason, so drive 

slowly because speeding in a school zone is strictly enforced. 
 

Do not pass a stopped school bus 
 

School bus safety is important. In most cases, traffic in both directions must stop 

for school buses when its red lights are flashing, as this means children are either 

loading onto the bus or off. Only once the flashing lights stop and the bus begins to 

move again, should you continue along your way, cautiously. 
 

Do not pass other cars while in a school zone 
 

No matter how slow the car is going ahead of you, do not pass it in a school zone. 

It’s simply dangerous. 
 

Common sense rules 
 

Children can be unpredictable, and you may need to act fast to avoid an accident. 

When in a school zone, keep in mind that kids could be present on any side of the 

vehicle. Don’t drive distracted, and avoid using your hands-free device. It’s safest to 

avoid backing up, making U-turns or three-point turns as well. Be patient, and be 

ready to stop at all times. 

 

 

 

Safety and Bylaw Enforcement 
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Bylaw Information October 2017 
 

Each month we will illustrate the requirements and limitations of the zones within the 
District of Hudson’s Hope.  
The following is an excerpt taken from the District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Bylaw 

No. 823, 2013. 
 

6.0 RU1 ZONE: RURAL RESIDENTIAL 

The intent of the RU1 zone is to permit single-detached dwellings and duplexes on 

large un- serviced rural parcels. 

6.1 Permitted Uses 

In the RU1 zone, the following uses and no other uses are permitted: 
 .1 Accessory buildings and structures. 
 .2 Bed and breakfasts. 

 .3 Duplexes. 
 .4 Home occupations. 
 .5 Keeping of bees, domestic animals, fowl, poultry, pigs, sheep or fur- 
     bearing animals for domestic purposes. 

 .6 Secondary suites. 
 .7 Single-detached dwellings. 
 

6.2 Zone Specific Regulations 
 

On a parcel located in an area zoned as RU1, no building or structure will be         
constructed, located or altered, and no plan of subdivision approved which           

contravenes the regulations set out in this section. Column 1 sets out the matter to 
be  regulated and Column 2 sets out the regulations.  

COLUMN 1 COLUMN 2 

Maximum number of: 
principal buildings 

(e.g. single detached dwelling or duplex) 
accessory buildings 

  
1 per parcel 

  
3 per parcel 

Maximum height of: 
principal buildings 
accessory buildings and  structures 

  
10 m 
5 m 

.3   Minimum parcel size 1,000 m² 

Minimum frontage for parcels with: 
single-detached dwellings 
duplexes 

  
20 m 
20 m (10 m if the duplex is divided 
vertically into two parcels) 

Minimum setback of principal buildings from: 
front parcel line 
interior side parcel line 
exterior side parcel line 
rear parcel line 

  
7.5 m 
1.5 m 
3 m 
7.5 m 

.6   Maximum parcel coverage 40% 
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don’t be afraid to come! 
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19 September 2017 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
Effective at noon on Wednesday, 20 September 2017, all open burning will once again be 
allowed within the District of Hudson’s Hope. 
 

The current prohibition on the use of some fire-related equipment will also be lifted for 
the District of Hudson’s Hope at noon on 20 September 2017: 
 

 The use of burning barrels or burning cages 

 The use of sky lanterns, tiki torches or fireworks 

 Binary exploding targets 
 

Although fire danger ratings have dropped in the district due to recent rain and cooler 
temperatures, residents are strongly encouraged to exercise caution with any outdoor 
burning activities. 

 

Anyone planning to burn a pile larger than two metres high by three metres wide or con-
duct a grass burn over 0.2 hectares (Category 3 fires) must obtain a burn registration 
number ahead of time by calling 1-888-797-1717. 
 
A poster explaining the different categories of open burning is available online at  
 

http://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/public-safety-and-emergency-services/wildfire-status/
fire-bans-and- restrictions/ofr_poster_-_email_distribution_72dpi_no_bleeds.pdf  

 
 
 

Robert Norton 

Director of Protective Services 
District of Hudson’s Hope 

 

Thanksgiving is a time of 

togetherness and gratitude. 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

  

      We Pride Ourselves On 
       Customer Satisfaction 

  

 CONTACT: 
  

       Dennis Beattie            
  Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291         
  Cell 250-262-1669          
    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
   

 D-6 Caterpillar  
   

  30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

The Instructor & Facility Manager is Natilie Pringle. We will be open  

Monday to Friday each week. 

Register at any time, please call/text Amanda at 250-308-4417 or email  

amanda-neal@hotmail.com 

Provides a stimulating and  
enriching environment. 

Open Sept – June,  
ages 30 months to 5 years. 

The only licensed childcare              
facility in Hudson’s Hope. 

Helps set your child up for 
Kindergarten success. 

Flexible drop-off/ 
pick-up times. 

Full day: $40*/day 
Half day: $25*/day 

*discount for board members (ask!) 

Playschool  
Is Open 5 days a week! 
www.hhplayschool.pris.ca 
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Police Report: 
September 2017 

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 50 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. With the school year now underway, local RCMP members have begun 

school zone speed enforcement in an effort to keep the zone as safe as possible for 

students walking to and from school. Drivers are asked to be vigilant of pedestri-

ans and obey the 30 km/hr zone.  
 

On August 19th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a road block and checked drivers 

for Motor Vehicle Act violations and for sobriety. One driver was found to not have 

a valid licence and was issued a violation ticket. 
 

On August 19th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP attempted to stop a vehicle for failing to stop 

for a stop sign. The truck fled from police initially however the owner was located a 

short time later. The offender was found a short time later and was issued a viola-

tion ticket. The offender was also arrested for careless use of a firearm and charg-

es have been submitted to Crown counsel.  
 

On August 20th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a rural property for a neighbor 

dispute over cattle trespassing. The dispute escalated from verbal arguments to 

assaults and police were called to mediate a resolution. No charges have been sub-

mitted at this time however if the dispute continues charges will be re-assessed. 
 

On September 3rd, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a local residence for an in-

toxicated female throwing items around the house. The female was arrested for 

Mischief and held in cells to sober up.   
 

On September 10th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a residence for an assault 

with a weapon. A female had forced entry into a residence and held a knife to the 

neck of the occupant.  The victim sustained minor injuries from the assault and 

was able to escape through a window. The female was located a short time later 

and arrested. Police have recommended six charges for this incident.  
 

On September 14th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP was advised of a theft of flat deck trailer 

near Farrell Creek Road.  Anyone with information about the theft is asked to con-

tact the RCMP or Crime Stoppers and quote file 2017-287.  
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP continues to receive calls for cattle and farm animals 

trespassing on private property and for being at large on the highway. Animal 

owners are reminded that their animals cannot be at large and are liable for  dam-

ages and injuries caused by their animals. Owners may face civil action for damag-

es, bylaw tickets for each animal at large, and may face criminal charges should 

their animals cause injury or death as a result of causing a collision on any road 

way. Animal owners should make themselves aware of their responsibilities under 

the Range Act and local Bylaws.  
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Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations, or any criminal 

activity, is asked to contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241, or 

anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://

crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on submitting tips online and to browse the area’s 

“most wanted” page.   
 

The RCMP will be focussing enforcement efforts on Distracted Drivers and Seatbelt 

compliance during September and October. The RCMP is committed to making local 

Highways as safe as possible for motorists. Please drive safely and responsibly.   
 

Cst. William McKenna 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
 

 

Driver distraction trends 
 

More than 800 crashes occur every day in B.C., many of these caused by distracted 

driving. 

Police statistics show that more than a quarter of all car crash fatalities in B.C. in 

the last five years (2011 to 2015) were related to distracted driving. That’s an aver-

age of 78 deaths per year, making distracted driving the second-leading cause of 

motor vehicle fatalities in B.C., behind speeding (89) and narrowly ahead of         

impaired driving (66). The B.C. government banned the use of personal electronic 

devices while driving as of January 1, 2010 and added tougher penalties that took 

effect June 1, 2016.  
  

B.C.’s mobile device law 
 

According to section 214.2 of the Motor Vehicle Act, a driver cannot operate a hand-

held electronic device (including hand-held cellphones, smartphones, tablets and 

other electronic hand-held devices such as music players, GPS Navigation Systems, 

etc.). Also, a driver cannot communicate using text messages or email on any type 

of electronic device. Drivers in the Graduated Licensing Program (GLP) are restrict-

ed from using hands-free cellphones while driving. Drivers with a regular licence are 

permitted to use hands-free cellphones and devices that can be operated with one 

touch or voice command, provided that the device is securely fixed to the vehicle or 

worn securely on the driver’s body. 
 

Any driver caught texting, emailing, holding a cellphone or other hand-held        

electronic device while driving will be fined $368 and receive four driver penalty 

points (total $543 minimum). GLP drivers who receive one ticket will have their   

license reviewed by the Superintendent and may face driving prohibitions. Fully       

licensed drivers who receive two tickets in a year will have their license reviewed by 

the Superintendent and face possible three to six months prohibition. In addition to 

the suspension, two tickets in one year will cost you $1,256 (two fines at $368 

each, plus eight penalty points at $520) and if you have points from other tickets 

(e.g. speeding), it will cost you even more. 
 

From ICBC.com 

 

 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 

(250) 783-1076  

nicole@remaxaction.ca 

SO MANY LISTINGS!  TAKE ADVANTAGE OF THE BUYERS MARKET NOW!!! 

R2160574                                          10118 BEATTIE DRIVE                      $119,000.00 

GREAT STARTER HOME AND/ OR RENTAL INVESTMENT PROPERTY 

8 ACRES HORSE HEAVEN 

R2183467                              21006 TOMPKINS ROAD BERYL PRAIRIE    $215,000.00 

HUGE ½ ACRE LOT, 9-YEAR-OLD MANUFACTURED HOME 

R2133946                                          101O4 ELLIS CRESCENT          $229,000.00 

R2200895                                           10210 TURNER CRESCENT           $215,000.00 

GREAT FAMILY HOME. LOCATION LOCATION LOCATION  
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The Senior Games were held in Vernon, 

BC. 
 

Hudson’s Hope winners in Cribbage: 
 

Esther Vandergaag and  

Dora Cumming 

Flight 1 = Gold Medal 

Over all of B.C. = Gold Medal 
 

This is the second time that we brought 

the double Gold Medal to Hudson’s 

Hope. 
 

So happy to bring the Gold Medal to our 

little town! 

Thank you for your Patience  

 
The District of Hudson’s Hope DPW have been replacing values and a fire 

hydrant on Dudley Dr. Here are a few photos of the guys hard at work. 
We apologize for having to shut the water off. 
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Thank You! 
Thanks to everyone who came out and participated in the Terry Fox Run on  

Sunday, September 17th. 
It was a cool, sunny day - perfect for getting a sweat going on the challenging 5km course.  
Approximately 70 participants ran, walked and rolled.  A couple of brave folks did more 
than 1 lap! Together we raised over $2200 for cancer research- thanks Hudson’s Hope! 
Top pledge sheet fundraisers were Billie Naisby, Cassie Stark and Bonnie Pringle.  Billie 

raised over $200 by going door to door and 
canvassing for pledges.  Way to go all! 

Thanks go out to the following: Our dedicated 

volunteers (Jason, Bill, Lenore, Grace) who 
help out each year, Hudson’s Hope school for 
letting us host the race and getting the kids 
excited about the Terry Fox Run by hosting a 
school run on Friday, and BC Hydro Lifestyles. 

If anyone missed the run and wants to  
donate now, you can do so by going to the 
following link: 
http://www.terryfox.ca/terryfoxrun/
hudsonshope 

        Thank You! 
Thank you to everyone who supported my "BollyX in  
the Park" on August 22. It is so wonderful to be in a  
community that is so involved and willing to help 
out.  
Together, we raised $600 that will be donated to 
the Red Cross to help those affected by the wildfires 
in BC.  
A special thanks goes out to the Hudson’s Hope  
downtown and Beryl Prairie firehalls for their  
generous support, and thanks to Class Act Fitness 
for a significant contribution. Most of all thanks to 
the participants and the local farmer’s market for 
sharing their space. Check out photos on my Face-
book page of this fun event:  

 

Love Hudson’s Hope Celina Fequet  
Find me on Facebook at: https://www.facebook.com/CelinaFequetBollyX/ 

http://www.terryfox.ca/terryfoxrun/hudsonshope
http://www.terryfox.ca/terryfoxrun/hudsonshope
https://www.facebook.com/CelinaFequetBollyX/
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WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  
 

    “Your Local    

    Greenhouse”  
 

 We have a huge amount and   

selection of different varieties of 

trees and fruit trees on sale right 

now at our Greenhouse. Let us 

know how we can help you. 
 
 

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
 

Check us out at the Hudson’s Hope 
Farmer’s Market!      

Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 

 

THE GRAD CLASS OF 2018 
IS LOOKING FOR WORK! 

 

 

Have any odd jobs 
that need to be done? 

 

 

For more information, 
please call: 

 

Sandy Kempster   
   250-783-5225  
Kim Stacey   
   250-783-1040  

 

 

 

Williston Reservoir Bat Ecology Program 
 

Bats are integral to healthy ecosystems, yet little is known about bat populations, their habi-
tat requirements, and threats to bat species around Williston Reservoir, and within the Peace 
Region. Across North America, bats are experiencing precipitous population declines due to a 
devastating disease, White Nose Syndrome (WNS), resulting in two bat species in Northern 
B.C. being federally listed as endangered. 

 
Because WNS strikes in the winter and kills bats while they hibernate, this project seeks to 
identify important bat habitat and establish baseline winter bat data, to help monitor popula-
tions and inform future plans for dealing with WNS using acoustic monitors, roost loggers 
deployed in caves, bat capture and telemetry. The study will help answer critical questions 
about bat ecology in Williston Reservoir.  
 

Some of the bat capture and telemetry is occurring at Alwin Holland Park. 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom plus Den 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Programs being offered: 
 

CanSkate: A learn-to-skate program that focuses on fun, partici-

pation and basic skill development. For beginners 3 years of age  

and older. 

STARSkate: STARSkate offers opportunities for skaters of all ages 

to develop fundamental figure skating skills in the areas of ice 

dance, skating skills, free skate and interpretive skating. 

STARSkate (Competitive Stream): Skaters have the opportunity 

to take Skate Canada Tests through a nationally standardized    

testing system and enter competitions. 
 

 

For more information or to register, email us at  

hudsonshopefsc@hotmail.com or call/text Becky at 250-783-8260! 

Hudson’s Hope Figure 
Skating Club 

 2017/2018 Skating Season 

mailto:hudsonshopefsc@hotmail.com
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 Progress Energy 

 Northern BC Guiders 

Association 

 Butler Ridge Energy 

Services 

 Ditmarsia 

 DGS Astro Paving 

 Gas Link Industries 

 Canbriam Energy 

 P&L Ventures Ltd. 

 John Basco 

 Allardyce Bower  

Consulting Inc. 

 Horseshoe Creek  

Outfitters Limited 

 

 D-Pac System Services 

Inc. 

 Revolution Electric Ltd. 

 Yellowhead Road and 

Bridge 

 Omar Kirkeeng  

Excavating 

 Marg’s Mini Mart 

 Milliken Industries 

Trucking  

 Eberle Custom Meat 

Cutting  

 Peace View  

Enterprises 

 Federal Ranch  

Enterprises 

 

 The District of  

Hudson’s Hope 

 Northern Development 

Initiative 

 Pat Pimm 

 Sportsman’s Inn 

 Legacy Village Market 

 Olive Powell 

 Wayne and Char 

Crouse 

 Chetwynd Forest  

Industries 

 Johnny Vac 

 Bullhead Mountain  

Outfitters 

 

The Double “H” Saddle Club would 

like to give a great big  

“Thank You”  

to the sponsors and the special     

people who helped to get the rodeo 

grounds (indoor/outdoor) looking 

amazing: 

Also an extra special “Thank You” to our past-members who guided us and helped prepare  
the grounds... 

Robin Milliken, Dave Brough and Maureen Graham  
 Without your help,  these updates and getting ready for the rodeo would not have been        

possible!  

Thank you again for your generosity, kindness and passion for the equine world. 
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We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     

 
WILLS & ESTATES 

 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 

 
250-785-6688 

 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

MONDAY, 

OCTOBER 30TH 

IS “BAG DAY” 

1pm to 4 pm 

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED  
TUESDAYS  

AFTER BAG DAY* 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
Lee Kirkeeng @250-783-1175 by text 
Email: saventure@xplornet.ca 
Base phone: 604-629-5748 
Cell: 250-794-7188 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Monday, October 2nd  

Monday, November 6th  
 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus          

generally starts making the return trip 

from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 

Tuesday, October 10th 

Tuesday October 24th     

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

 Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

 Walking track and gym available 

 Seniors Discount at the restaurant on 
Tuesdays 

 Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am—5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….10:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday……….…………………………………… 12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends…….…….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events (Emily Nusse)………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)………….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North…………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...……..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


